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Dear Buzz Readers, 

 

Our History Day  was supported really well and thanks is           

expressed to Rose for all her hard work not only on that day 

but for all the preparation of it.   Several have said that they 

didn't have time to see everything so perhaps we can do it all 

again one day.   It was also good to have such a positive  feed 

back from those that took a look at our new community shop 

on the same day. 

 

Sheila Cholwill   email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Editor        telephone:  01288 381350 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  REGISTERED 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
   email:  humphreysweep@mac.com                           Proud to be of service 

3 

 

 

 

 

Saturday 13th April 2024 

Bridgerule Village Hall 

10am – 12 noon 

Raffle and various stalls 

 

Please come along and help us raise much needed funds for the Church 
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Sound has played an important role over centuries for healing. Using       

instruments that are tuned and played in specific healing frequencies and 

styles have the potential to bring healing in many areas of our Body, Mind 

and Being. It is fast becoming a topic for many medical professionals and 

scientists, potentially shaping the way for future medicine. 

Fliss Guppy practices Sound Baths at Bridgerule Village Hall. 

Her next session is at 7.00pm on Thursday 14th March 

Please contact her on: 

flissyguppy@sereneportaltherapies.co.uk  

Or  07467302982 

What is Sound Healing  
and Sound Baths? 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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ALEXANDER GRAHAM BELL 

I needed to speak to my bank last week,  

So thought that I would ring. 

I did, I rang them straight away, but here’s the ruddy thing……. 

It’s never a person who answers,  rather a high robotic voice 

That says you’ll be recorded before you make your choice. 

Press one for this and two for that and three should you need more 

But it you need some dialogue,  then that is number four.  

To hear these options again, you press the  

star key and the hash,  but don’t dawdle before choosing—or the 

whole thing might well crash. 

If you pressed the number four before, this is what we’ll do: 

Play you some dire music as you’re placed in a queue. 

‘Your call is so important to us, of that you are assured, 

You’ll wait so long we all have bets on how long you’ve endured. 

So I went in person to my bank on the following day,  

  But the lights were off and the door was locked with a notice on display: 

This branch is closed from now on  - there’s fewer people come; 

‘Our customers are now online—that’s the rule of thumb. 

‘If you need to speak to someone then please do use your phone’ 

Our numbers on the website, we’ve made it widely known 

‘Your call is so important to us—you need to be aware’. 

But after 50 minutes’ waiting time, 
YOU REALISE, NO ONE’S THERE 
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Dear Bridgerule Buzz Reader, 
 
 
 
 
Newly arrived into the area, I’d like to introduce 
myself to you as your new Rector. My name is  
Alison and I love being a parish priest, meeting 
people and talking about my faith! I am also an 
(ex)-farmer, a wife to Chris, and mum to five 
youngsters. I am just beginning to get to know 
Bridgerule and I hope that over the coming 
months I shall be able to meet many of you. 
 
It was a really good introduction to the village of Bridgerule to visit your 
History Day in the Community Hall in February. The displays were most  
informative and I found it an enjoyable introduction to the village. I also 
enjoyed meeting some of the community shop volunteers and the             
potential of what will become a welcome and valuable local service.  
 
I have met a few of you at one of your fortnightly coffee mornings. What a 
wonderful opportunity for me to introduce not just myself but also the Tiny 
Teddies I take into schools to the reception year pupils! Thank you to all 
who have volunteered to knit teddies, they are welcomed with delight by 
the youngsters and schools alike.  The Editor of the Buzz, Sheila, has a copy 
of the pattern for anyone who would like to knit the teddy. 
 
I have been asked to write a little about myself for your magazine and so 
here is a brief summary of my life journey which has brought me to             
Bridgerule. I attended Okehampton College before working in agriculture 
on two farms in Cornwall. I settled back in Devon on the livestock farm 
from where I married and where our family grew up. Alongside working on 
the farm with a growing family, I started to attend our local village church     
because I wanted to learn more about Christianity. This led me to becoming 
baptized, then confirmed, and learning to take part in services. I  enjoyed 
helping out, putting on events and leading children and youth groups at a 
nearby village hall with a wonderful team of enthusiastic  volunteers. 
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WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

If anyone has a family member or friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.                                                                

Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or a member of the hall                       

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                              AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

             Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 
MOTs Tel: 01288 381306 

Providing the very best in service for all your motoring needs 
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After a while I sensed God calling me to do more in the church and so I   
began training through the Church of England. This led me to study for a 
degree in theology through St John’s, Nottingham, which was completed at 
Exeter University. I became an ordinand in 2012 for my formal training   
towards the priesthood. In 2014 I started working full-time as a church  
minister (curate) in Bude and more latterly in Launceston (vicar), working 
both in town and village parishes. We moved to Holsworthy in November 
where I was appointed as the Anglican parish priest for the Holsworthy 
Benefice which includes Bridgerule & Pyworthy with Pancrasweek as well 
as Holsworthy & Hollacombe.  
 
I am very happy to be here and I am thoroughly looking forward to settling 
into the local community, sharing with you in worship at the various 
churches, and sharing in your various events. There is much to learn and 
meet and do - and I have discovered an enormous amount of goodwill in 
the area to help me on the way.   Thank you for your kind and generous  
welcome. 
 
I finish with a Celtic blessing from one farmer to a community of farmers: 
 
May the road rise up before you,  
the wind be always at your back, 
the sun shine warm on your face,  
the rain fall soft upon your fields, 
And, until we meet again,  
may God hold you in the palm of his hand. 
 
Rich blessings in Christ Jesus, 
Revd Alison Hardy. 
 
 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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'To those who attended the recent History Day in the village hall very 

many thanks, we are hearing lots of positive comments about it and some 

are saying there wasn't time to see everything. Thanks also to Sheila and 

Audrey for serving refreshments throughout the day and everyone who 

helped set out the room and helped clear away after. Angela Brock did an 

amazing all-day show of her DVD's containing Bridgerule people and 

events..  Many thanks Angela. Thanks also to  Diane Green for items from 

Holsworthy museum - it wasn't all my collection.  

Also - it has been suggested that I start a folder of people's memories - 

what you remember of parents talking about the War years here - hard-

ships - frost and snow - events you remember - school days and favourite 

teachers - people who do amazing kindnesses - difficult years on the farm 

(foot and mouth)- the canal etc.  

Perhaps send to Sheila for printing in the BUZZ and then these can be            

forwarded to me for this folder. It was mentioned twice that this sort of 

event could end right here - people take photos on their phones but rarely 

get them printed - history is recorded on computers now but rarely on          

paper - lets hope it doesn't happen here.''  

Rose Hitchings 
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Carpenter & Building Services 
No Job Too Small 

 

 

  

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

 

 

Call Dave on:   

01288 3815 07 or 07761 055071 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                         SUNDAY SERVICES 11.00am 

 

   

  3rd March         Sung Eucharist 

10th March         Morning Prayer 

17th March         Joint Service at the Methodist Chapel 

24th March         Joint Service with the Methodist Chapel  Palm Sunday 

31st March         Sung Eucharist 

 7th April             Sung Eucharist 

14th April           Morning Prayer 

21st April            Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

28th April           Joint Service with the Methodist Chapel 

Pam Colwill NS Revd Simon Leigh Covenant Joint Service PC Pauline Burdett Harvest Festival NS Muriel 
Hodges St Bridgets NS NS Mrs Jan Orchard NS Mark Shears NS 

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will    
upload it on to our face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

 

VISITS TO BRIDGERULE BY THE MOBILE LIBRARY 

ANY BOOKS YOU MAY HAVE PLEASE RETURN THEM TO A LIBRARY 
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 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    09.45 – 10.45 am   
            11.00-  12.00 am                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 Tel:  07805026364 /or email 
             shazforty@hotmail.com 

TABLE TENNIS 

Tuesday from 2.00pm 

Contact Alan on 

01288 382988 or 

email quilts@hotmail.com  

  ART AND CRAFT CLUB                       
Wednesday afternoon   

         Contact  Kath on 
        01288 381459 / or        
Kathwhatmore@gmail.com            
    

  DOG OBEDIENCE  CLASSES 
Telephone Christine on       

01288 381104 or 
Mutley Crew Dog Club  

Facebook  

     SHORT MAT BOWLS           

 Friday from 2.00pm 

Contact Scott on 01288 381459 

or email sdwhatmore@gmail.com  

PILATES - Tuesdays  5.45 - 6.45 
           7.00—8.00 

EMILY SKERRETT 

Email:    ems1982a@gmail.com  

Tel: 07828947545 

 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    09.45 – 10.45 am   
            11.00-  12.00 am                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 Tel:  07805026364 /or email 
             shazforty@hotmail.com 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 
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http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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We had our first live band Play it Cool on Saturday 26th January, there was 
a great turnout of around 50 people.  Play it Cool had us all on our feet 
jiving, strolling and bopping! Finishing off with Pink and Black Cadillac…a 
real favourite of most jivers. Our next band night is on Saturday 25th May 
with The Roosters. 

 Advance tickets are just £10 from Jackie on 07533353388. 

These will be £12 on the door!  

TAMAR ROCK N ROLL CLUB 
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

                       ROB   
                    Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   07731961653 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

                       Welcome you to their  SERVICES  11.00am 

 

 

    03rd March    Ruth Bealing 

    17th March    Mark Shears 

 

    31st March   Easter Sunday   - Short  service followed by Coffee 

 

    7th April            Rev. Simon Leigh    Sacrament 

   21st April           Rev. Simon Leigh 

 

 

 

 

 

The editor of the Buzz has been requested to mention that  dog  

fouling has come to the fore front in our village once more and in 

particular by the river bank and on the road to Littlebridge.    

The Parish Council has requested the dog warden knows about this.                                                     

It was only a few weeks ago that  a  lady who lives a few miles from 

Bridgerule   received a hefty fine for  failing to pick up after her dog. 

 Please be a responsible dog owner and  pick up your dog poo 
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Neighbourhood Watch Notes 
 
 
 
 

SCAM, SCAM, SCAM. Getting a perfectly normal phone call telling you 
"whatever" and then asking you to press a key for further information - 
DON'T, DON'T, DON'T. 
If it was the real thing, they wouldn't need you to press anything because 
they would be talking to you. 
If however you are concerned that you have fallen for any of these scams, 
then call 159 and get to speak to a member of your bank in their fraud  
department. 
Above all, don't panic. 
If, of course, you have been watching "Scam Interceptors" you will know all 
about it, and how to avoid being scammed. 
 
On another note, have you been watching Martin Lewis on his money 
show? The last episode gave very useful information about Attendance 
Allowance. If you need help with the normal things of life in the day or at 
night, you may be eligible. Phone 0800 731 0122 for a form to apply. If you 
are given Attendance Allowance it is dated from your phone call. 
Citizen's Advice Bureau could help you complete the form. Their numbers 
are 0800 144 8848 or 0344 411 1444. Other means of getting in touch are 
"www.citizensadvice.org.uk" or maybe "www.cabdevon.org.uk". 
 
I do hope that the spring will bring better weather - even if it means the 
criminals could emerge from their winter break and patrol the territory 
looking for ways into your house, shed, garage or farm for pickings. 
Keep things locked up and be aware. 
 

John McDougall     -  Neighbourhood Watch  Co-ordinator 
Telephone: 01288 381237 
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Delicious Home Baking Kits 
 

"So Tasty, So Easy" 
 

The Perfect Gift - Birthday, Thankyou, Christmas 
 

www.scrummiejars.co.uk 
scrummiejars@gmail.com 
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BIRTHDAY WISHES TO: 

 

Peter Green       for the  10th March 

Fi O’Reilly           for the 12th March 

Freda Lacey       for the 18th March 

Susan North      for the 19th March 

 

John McDougall  for the 5th April 

Rose Hitchings    for the 7th April 

Shirley Abbott    for the 11th April 

Liz James             for the 22nd April 

Hazel Cann         for the 22nd April 

SHEILA’S MENTIONS 

Our thoughts and prayers 

are with Derek Hilleard 

and his family on the loss 

of his wife, Diane on the 

19th December 2023.   

The funeral of Diane was 

held in January at the                   

Barnstaple Crematorium. 

Our best wishes go to 

Ron Abbott who at the 

moment, following a 

fall is in Stratton            

Hospital. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the family of the late                         

Ann Bunning.   She had been a member of staff at Bridgerule             

Primary School for some time, later to become the headteacher.   

Members of Staff, children and parents were deeply saddened and 

shocked  to hear the news of her sudden passing away.  

Mrs. Bunning  was greatly respected by everyone.  She had a  special  

connection with all the children, especially those that  required            

additional help.   
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Rosie and Alan Beat have been opening their garden at the Bridge Mill on 
behalf of the National Garden Scheme (NGS) for the last ten years during 
which time they have raised more than £15,000. They were recently       
presented with an engraved trowel in recognition of their contribution. The 
photograph shows Kay Palmer of Marie Curie making the presentation 
watched by Miranda Allhusen, chair of the Devon branch of the NGS. 
The NGS is a major funder of nursing charities including Macmillan, Marie 
Curie, Hospice UK and others, distributing more than 4 million pounds           
annually to these worthy causes.  
This year the Bridge Mill gardens will be open on Sunday 2nd June and will 
include an exhibition of embroideries by Linda Chilton of Robin Hill,                      
Bridgerule. 

PRESENTATION TO ROSIE AND ALAN BEAT 

Editorial Disclaimer:   
     The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views,     
opinions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness,           
correctness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not 
be liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses,       
injuries, or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any     
manner it sees fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene,    
offensive, defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other 
laws. 
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TATSON FARMHOUSE 

BED & BREAKFAST 

   tatsonfarmholidays.co.uk 

Telephone 01288 381011 

Some of the volunteers who kindly planted the daffodil bulbs which decorate 

our village annually each Spring  some years ago. 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                          
John & Sylvia McDougall  - Uplands             P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View            Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule              Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                  Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                        Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                         John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm               
Fred Bond -The Green                                         Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge                     
Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                         Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   
Christine Gee  -  Southfields                               Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                           
Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm     Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               
Neville & Wendy Rimmer - Silverstone            Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy             
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.             
Joan & Michael Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                        
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                                                                  
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                        
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park              John and Michelle –Jardine                                                                                                                      
Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 Roger & Diane Green —Moorside                                             
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                    Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton          Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                          Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge              
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                      
Heather Fraser -  The Green                         Pete & Angela North - Kents View                       
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                  Tim and Carol Honey - Grove Farm                  
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan & Linda Weekes - Littlebridge Meadow        
Richard and Michelle Chinn                                   Jane Charlesworth—Littlebridge Meadows                                                                            
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                               
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                     Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       
Steve and Dee—Southfields                             Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows   
June Roger—Springbank                                     Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            
Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy           
Peter & Clarice Harris—Highlands                    Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                 
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                  Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green             
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                    
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                  Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands         
Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             
Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval                
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                  Mark & Sarah—Javad                         
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock                   Winnie Westlake—Arthmead                            
Rob & Carol Cox  - Willow Crest                       Richard & Leila Camp - 1 Meadow View        
Colin & Helen  -   Bridgerule           Fred and Suzanne  Cogdell—Green Pastures  
Paul & Pauline Latham -  The Green               Steven and Annie Youldon = Knowle                 
Ron & Sheila White—Littlebridge Meadows 
Phil and Sue Sanders—26 Southfields             Ian and Tracy—Larapinta 
Rex and Helen Eccott—Crosspark           Joan Whatmore—Southfields 
Ken & Liz James  - Merrifield                             Gautam & Susan, Camellia, Canal Rise 
Christopher & Heather Darwin            Palmer Family— Tamar House 
H Taylor -  Southfields             Ray & Shirley Delaforce 
Tom & Lucy Murray             Bob & Donna Cooper—Southfields 
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BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will upload 
it on to our face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

POTTERS FISH n THIINGS 

FROM THEIR MOBILE VAN 

 BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK 

EVERY TWO WEEKS 

NEXT VISIT THURSDAY  7TH MARCH 4.30—7.00PM 
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    BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 
    HIRE HALL from just £25 

                  Small Kitchen £10   
                  Large kitchen £15 
 
BOOKING CLERK   Telephone: 01288 381350 

 sheilacholwill@btinternet.com                                              
Special Price for Local Clubs 

WHEELCHAIRS  AVAILABLE 

If anyone has a family member or friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a short period.  The hall may be able 

to help you out.                                                                                               

Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or a member of the hall committee. 
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The editor reckons this was taken nearly 70 years ago.   She recognises a few. Notice how far the water is up the 
chapel wall and the bank outside Tamar House has almost disappeared. She thinks The late John Bowden is on 
his horse and the late Bill Vinnicombe is holding  his daughter Margaret,  now Margaret Short. 



20 

Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                          
John & Sylvia McDougall  - Uplands             P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View            Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule              Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                  Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                        Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                         John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm               
Fred Bond -The Green                                         Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge                     
Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                         Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   
Christine Gee  -  Southfields                               Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                           
Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm     Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               
Neville & Wendy Rimmer - Silverstone            Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy             
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.             
Joan & Michael Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                        
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                                                                  
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                        
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park              John and Michelle –Jardine                                                                                                                      
Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 Roger & Diane Green —Moorside                                             
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                    Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton          Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                          Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge              
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                      
Heather Fraser -  The Green                         Pete & Angela North - Kents View                       
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                  Tim and Carol Honey - Grove Farm                  
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan & Linda Weekes - Littlebridge Meadow        
Richard and Michelle Chinn                                   Jane Charlesworth—Littlebridge Meadows                                                                            
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                               
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                     Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       
Steve and Dee—Southfields                             Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows   
June Roger—Springbank                                     Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            
Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy           
Peter & Clarice Harris—Highlands                    Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                 
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                  Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green             
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                    
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                  Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands         
Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             
Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval                
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                  Mark & Sarah—Javad                         
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock                   Winnie Westlake—Arthmead                            
Rob & Carol Cox  - Willow Crest                       Richard & Leila Camp - 1 Meadow View        
Colin & Helen  -   Bridgerule           Fred and Suzanne  Cogdell—Green Pastures  
Paul & Pauline Latham -  The Green               Steven and Annie Youldon = Knowle                 
Ron & Sheila White—Littlebridge Meadows 
Phil and Sue Sanders—26 Southfields             Ian and Tracy—Larapinta 
Rex and Helen Eccott—Crosspark           Joan Whatmore—Southfields 
Ken & Liz James  - Merrifield                             Gautam & Susan, Camellia, Canal Rise 
Christopher & Heather Darwin            Palmer Family— Tamar House 
H Taylor -  Southfields             Ray & Shirley Delaforce 
Tom & Lucy Murray             Bob & Donna Cooper—Southfields 
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BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will upload 
it on to our face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

POTTERS FISH n THIINGS 

FROM THEIR MOBILE VAN 

 BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK 

EVERY TWO WEEKS 

NEXT VISIT THURSDAY  7TH MARCH 4.30—7.00PM 
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Rosie and Alan Beat have been opening their garden at the Bridge Mill on 
behalf of the National Garden Scheme (NGS) for the last ten years during 
which time they have raised more than £15,000. They were recently       
presented with an engraved trowel in recognition of their contribution. The 
photograph shows Kay Palmer of Marie Curie making the presentation 
watched by Miranda Allhusen, chair of the Devon branch of the NGS. 
The NGS is a major funder of nursing charities including Macmillan, Marie 
Curie, Hospice UK and others, distributing more than 4 million pounds           
annually to these worthy causes.  
This year the Bridge Mill gardens will be open on Sunday 2nd June and will 
include an exhibition of embroideries by Linda Chilton of Robin Hill,                      
Bridgerule. 

PRESENTATION TO ROSIE AND ALAN BEAT 

Editorial Disclaimer:   
     The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views,     
opinions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness,           
correctness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not 
be liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses,       
injuries, or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any     
manner it sees fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene,    
offensive, defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other 
laws. 
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TATSON FARMHOUSE 

BED & BREAKFAST 

   tatsonfarmholidays.co.uk 

Telephone 01288 381011 

Some of the volunteers who kindly planted the daffodil bulbs which decorate 

our village annually each Spring  some years ago. 
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Delicious Home Baking Kits 
 

"So Tasty, So Easy" 
 

The Perfect Gift - Birthday, Thankyou, Christmas 
 

www.scrummiejars.co.uk 
scrummiejars@gmail.com 
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BIRTHDAY WISHES TO: 

 

Peter Green       for the  10th March 

Fi O’Reilly           for the 12th March 

Freda Lacey       for the 18th March 

Susan North      for the 19th March 

 

John McDougall  for the 5th April 

Rose Hitchings    for the 7th April 

Shirley Abbott    for the 11th April 

Liz James             for the 22nd April 

Hazel Cann         for the 22nd April 

SHEILA’S MENTIONS 

Our thoughts and prayers 

are with Derek Hilleard 

and his family on the loss 

of his wife, Diane on the 

19th December 2023.   

The funeral of Diane was 

held in January at the                   

Barnstaple Crematorium. 

Our best wishes go to 

Ron Abbott who at the 

moment, following a 

fall is in Stratton            

Hospital. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the family of the late                         

Ann Bunning.   She had been a member of staff at Bridgerule             

Primary School for some time, later to become the headteacher.   

Members of Staff, children and parents were deeply saddened and 

shocked  to hear the news of her sudden passing away.  

Mrs. Bunning  was greatly respected by everyone.  She had a  special  

connection with all the children, especially those that  required            

additional help.   
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Neighbourhood Watch Notes 
 
 
 
 

SCAM, SCAM, SCAM. Getting a perfectly normal phone call telling you 
"whatever" and then asking you to press a key for further information - 
DON'T, DON'T, DON'T. 
If it was the real thing, they wouldn't need you to press anything because 
they would be talking to you. 
If however you are concerned that you have fallen for any of these scams, 
then call 159 and get to speak to a member of your bank in their fraud  
department. 
Above all, don't panic. 
If, of course, you have been watching "Scam Interceptors" you will know all 
about it, and how to avoid being scammed. 
 
On another note, have you been watching Martin Lewis on his money 
show? The last episode gave very useful information about Attendance 
Allowance. If you need help with the normal things of life in the day or at 
night, you may be eligible. Phone 0800 731 0122 for a form to apply. If you 
are given Attendance Allowance it is dated from your phone call. 
Citizen's Advice Bureau could help you complete the form. Their numbers 
are 0800 144 8848 or 0344 411 1444. Other means of getting in touch are 
"www.citizensadvice.org.uk" or maybe "www.cabdevon.org.uk". 
 
I do hope that the spring will bring better weather - even if it means the 
criminals could emerge from their winter break and patrol the territory 
looking for ways into your house, shed, garage or farm for pickings. 
Keep things locked up and be aware. 
 

John McDougall     -  Neighbourhood Watch  Co-ordinator 
Telephone: 01288 381237 
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http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/
http://www.cabdevon.org.uk/
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

                       Welcome you to their  SERVICES  11.00am 

 

 

    03rd March    Ruth Bealing 

    17th March    Mark Shears 

 

    31st March   Easter Sunday   - Short  service followed by Coffee 

 

    7th April            Rev. Simon Leigh    Sacrament 

   21st April           Rev. Simon Leigh 

 

 

 

 

 

The editor of the Buzz has been requested to mention that  dog  

fouling has come to the fore front in our village once more and in 

particular by the river bank and on the road to Littlebridge.    

The Parish Council has requested the dog warden knows about this.                                                     

It was only a few weeks ago that  a  lady who lives a few miles from 

Bridgerule   received a hefty fine for  failing to pick up after her dog. 

 Please be a responsible dog owner and  pick up your dog poo 
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We had our first live band Play it Cool on Saturday 26th January, there was 
a great turnout of around 50 people.  Play it Cool had us all on our feet 
jiving, strolling and bopping! Finishing off with Pink and Black Cadillac…a 
real favourite of most jivers. Our next band night is on Saturday 25th May 
with The Roosters. 

 Advance tickets are just £10 from Jackie on 07533353388. 

These will be £12 on the door!  

TAMAR ROCK N ROLL CLUB 
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

                       ROB   
                    Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   07731961653 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 
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http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    09.45 – 10.45 am   
            11.00-  12.00 am                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 Tel:  07805026364 /or email 
             shazforty@hotmail.com 

TABLE TENNIS 

Tuesday from 2.00pm 

Contact Alan on 

01288 382988 or 

email quilts@hotmail.com  

  ART AND CRAFT CLUB                       
Wednesday afternoon   

         Contact  Kath on 
        01288 381459 / or        
Kathwhatmore@gmail.com            
    

  DOG OBEDIENCE  CLASSES 
Telephone Christine on       

01288 381104 or 
Mutley Crew Dog Club  

Facebook  

     SHORT MAT BOWLS           

 Friday from 2.00pm 

Contact Scott on 01288 381459 

or email sdwhatmore@gmail.com  

PILATES - Tuesdays  5.45 - 6.45 
           7.00—8.00 

EMILY SKERRETT 

Email:    ems1982a@gmail.com  

Tel: 07828947545 

 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    09.45 – 10.45 am   
            11.00-  12.00 am                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 Tel:  07805026364 /or email 
             shazforty@hotmail.com 
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Carpenter & Building Services 
No Job Too Small 

 

 

  

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

 

 

Call Dave on:   

01288 3815 07 or 07761 055071 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                         SUNDAY SERVICES 11.00am 

 

   

  3rd March         Sung Eucharist 

10th March         Morning Prayer 

17th March         Joint Service at the Methodist Chapel 

24th March         Joint Service with the Methodist Chapel  Palm Sunday 

31st March         Sung Eucharist 

 7th April             Sung Eucharist 

14th April           Morning Prayer 

21st April            Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

28th April           Joint Service with the Methodist Chapel 

Pam Colwill NS Revd Simon Leigh Covenant Joint Service PC Pauline Burdett Harvest Festival NS Muriel 
Hodges St Bridgets NS NS Mrs Jan Orchard NS Mark Shears NS 

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will    
upload it on to our face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

 

VISITS TO BRIDGERULE BY THE MOBILE LIBRARY 

ANY BOOKS YOU MAY HAVE PLEASE RETURN THEM TO A LIBRARY 
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'To those who attended the recent History Day in the village hall very 

many thanks, we are hearing lots of positive comments about it and some 

are saying there wasn't time to see everything. Thanks also to Sheila and 

Audrey for serving refreshments throughout the day and everyone who 

helped set out the room and helped clear away after. Angela Brock did an 

amazing all-day show of her DVD's containing Bridgerule people and 

events..  Many thanks Angela. Thanks also to  Diane Green for items from 

Holsworthy museum - it wasn't all my collection.  

Also - it has been suggested that I start a folder of people's memories - 

what you remember of parents talking about the War years here - hard-

ships - frost and snow - events you remember - school days and favourite 

teachers - people who do amazing kindnesses - difficult years on the farm 

(foot and mouth)- the canal etc.  

Perhaps send to Sheila for printing in the BUZZ and then these can be            

forwarded to me for this folder. It was mentioned twice that this sort of 

event could end right here - people take photos on their phones but rarely 

get them printed - history is recorded on computers now but rarely on          

paper - lets hope it doesn't happen here.''  

Rose Hitchings 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                              AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

             Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 
MOTs Tel: 01288 381306 

Providing the very best in service for all your motoring needs 
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After a while I sensed God calling me to do more in the church and so I   
began training through the Church of England. This led me to study for a 
degree in theology through St John’s, Nottingham, which was completed at 
Exeter University. I became an ordinand in 2012 for my formal training   
towards the priesthood. In 2014 I started working full-time as a church  
minister (curate) in Bude and more latterly in Launceston (vicar), working 
both in town and village parishes. We moved to Holsworthy in November 
where I was appointed as the Anglican parish priest for the Holsworthy 
Benefice which includes Bridgerule & Pyworthy with Pancrasweek as well 
as Holsworthy & Hollacombe.  
 
I am very happy to be here and I am thoroughly looking forward to settling 
into the local community, sharing with you in worship at the various 
churches, and sharing in your various events. There is much to learn and 
meet and do - and I have discovered an enormous amount of goodwill in 
the area to help me on the way.   Thank you for your kind and generous  
welcome. 
 
I finish with a Celtic blessing from one farmer to a community of farmers: 
 
May the road rise up before you,  
the wind be always at your back, 
the sun shine warm on your face,  
the rain fall soft upon your fields, 
And, until we meet again,  
may God hold you in the palm of his hand. 
 
Rich blessings in Christ Jesus, 
Revd Alison Hardy. 
 
 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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Dear Bridgerule Buzz Reader, 
 
 
 
 
Newly arrived into the area, I’d like to introduce 
myself to you as your new Rector. My name is  
Alison and I love being a parish priest, meeting 
people and talking about my faith! I am also an 
(ex)-farmer, a wife to Chris, and mum to five 
youngsters. I am just beginning to get to know 
Bridgerule and I hope that over the coming 
months I shall be able to meet many of you. 
 
It was a really good introduction to the village of Bridgerule to visit your 
History Day in the Community Hall in February. The displays were most  
informative and I found it an enjoyable introduction to the village. I also 
enjoyed meeting some of the community shop volunteers and the             
potential of what will become a welcome and valuable local service.  
 
I have met a few of you at one of your fortnightly coffee mornings. What a 
wonderful opportunity for me to introduce not just myself but also the Tiny 
Teddies I take into schools to the reception year pupils! Thank you to all 
who have volunteered to knit teddies, they are welcomed with delight by 
the youngsters and schools alike.  The Editor of the Buzz, Sheila, has a copy 
of the pattern for anyone who would like to knit the teddy. 
 
I have been asked to write a little about myself for your magazine and so 
here is a brief summary of my life journey which has brought me to             
Bridgerule. I attended Okehampton College before working in agriculture 
on two farms in Cornwall. I settled back in Devon on the livestock farm 
from where I married and where our family grew up. Alongside working on 
the farm with a growing family, I started to attend our local village church     
because I wanted to learn more about Christianity. This led me to becoming 
baptized, then confirmed, and learning to take part in services. I  enjoyed 
helping out, putting on events and leading children and youth groups at a 
nearby village hall with a wonderful team of enthusiastic  volunteers. 
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WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

If anyone has a family member or friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.                                                                

Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or a member of the hall                       

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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ALEXANDER GRAHAM BELL 

I needed to speak to my bank last week,  

So thought that I would ring. 

I did, I rang them straight away, but here’s the ruddy thing……. 

It’s never a person who answers,  rather a high robotic voice 

That says you’ll be recorded before you make your choice. 

Press one for this and two for that and three should you need more 

But it you need some dialogue,  then that is number four.  

To hear these options again, you press the  

star key and the hash,  but don’t dawdle before choosing—or the 

whole thing might well crash. 

If you pressed the number four before, this is what we’ll do: 

Play you some dire music as you’re placed in a queue. 

‘Your call is so important to us, of that you are assured, 

You’ll wait so long we all have bets on how long you’ve endured. 

So I went in person to my bank on the following day,  

  But the lights were off and the door was locked with a notice on display: 

This branch is closed from now on  - there’s fewer people come; 

‘Our customers are now online—that’s the rule of thumb. 

‘If you need to speak to someone then please do use your phone’ 

Our numbers on the website, we’ve made it widely known 

‘Your call is so important to us—you need to be aware’. 

But after 50 minutes’ waiting time, 
YOU REALISE, NO ONE’S THERE 
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Sound has played an important role over centuries for healing. Using       

instruments that are tuned and played in specific healing frequencies and 

styles have the potential to bring healing in many areas of our Body, Mind 

and Being. It is fast becoming a topic for many medical professionals and 

scientists, potentially shaping the way for future medicine. 

Fliss Guppy practices Sound Baths at Bridgerule Village Hall. 

Her next session is at 7.00pm on Thursday 14th March 

Please contact her on: 

flissyguppy@sereneportaltherapies.co.uk  

Or  07467302982 

What is Sound Healing  
and Sound Baths? 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  REGISTERED 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
   email:  humphreysweep@mac.com                           Proud to be of service 
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Saturday 13th April 2024 

Bridgerule Village Hall 

10am – 12 noon 

Raffle and various stalls 

 

Please come along and help us raise much needed funds for the Church 
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

 

Our History Day  was supported really well and thanks is           

expressed to Rose for all her hard work not only on that day 

but for all the preparation of it.   Several have said that they 

didn't have time to see everything so perhaps we can do it all 

again one day.   It was also good to have such a positive  feed 

back from those that took a look at our new community shop 

on the same day. 

 

Sheila Cholwill   email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Editor        telephone:  01288 381350 
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Telephone:  01288 350041 

info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 
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